
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
     16th - 20th September 2024

Week 1
Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week we held an assembly with Years 9 and 10 in preparation for the first Prefect application 
window for the year. We are looking forward to reading the application forms and hopefully welcoming 
lots of new Prefects to the team. The window for applications for existing prefects to apply for the 
Senior Student Leadership team (SSLT) and Head Student positions is also opening next week, so that 
current SSLT pupils can step down and focus on Year 11 and their preparation for the GCSE exams.

We also held an assembly to prepare our Year 7s for the excitement of the PGL trip, which takes place 
next weekend. It will be the first trip for Year 7, and I am sure that they will all have a fabulous time. 
Hopefully we will have some photographs of their adventures to share when they return.

On Thursday next week, we are holding a screening of Paddington to raise funds for the Peru 
expedition, which some of our pupils will be going on in 2025. The screening is open to Years 7 and 8, 
and starts at 6pm. 

Our annual Macmillan coffee (and cake) morning event will take place a week later than usual this year. 
The official Macmillan day is Friday 27th September, but many of our pupils and staff will be heading off 
to PGL on that day. As a result, we will be holding our event a week later on Friday 4th October. 
Hopefully that gives you a little more time to do some baking if you want to contribute to what is always 
a really successful fundraising day for us.

Regards,

Mrs. Batson

Headteacher
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Year 10 and 11 - Blood Brothers theatre trip  

There are only 5 tickets remaining for the Blood Brothers theatre trip on Thursday 21st November. 
This is open to Year 10 and 11. Tickets are £46 on Scopay. Further details have been emailed. 

Dinney money

Please can parents/carers ensure that their child/children have enough money on their dinner money 
accounts to purchase food at break and lunchtime. 
Payment can be made online via SCOPAY, or cash can be added to the cash loaders at either end of 
the Concourse.

NOTICE - Early closure

Early closure Wednesday 2nd October. School will close to pupils at 1pm due to the Open Evening 
taking place in school. Food service will still be available. 
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 193 pupils to date
Year 8: 141 pupils to date
Year 9: 124 pupils to date
Year 10: 151 students to date
Year 11: 123 students to date
All: 732 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 200 pupils
Year 8: 159 pupils
Year 9: 147 pupils

Year 10: 166 students
Year 11: 145 students

All: 639 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1zfE1evkJUiBe3D7DKqFiYXqq56v7zls47v0F735ob1Y/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Year 9 Religious Studies Trip - International Slavery Museum

Dear Parent/Carer,

We hope this letter finds you well. We are excited to inform you about an upcoming educational 
excursion for our Year 9 students to the International Slavery Museum in Liverpool on Friday 
15th November. 

This trip aims to enhance our students’ understanding of both historical and contemporary 
human rights issues. Students will participate in the 'Understanding Transatlantic Slavery' 
workshop, which will build on their previous studies about racism in Britain and complement our 
current unit on human rights and human trafficking.

Details of the Trip:

● Date: Friday 15th November. 
● Departure Time: 8:40 am (immediately after registration)
● Return Time: 13:30 pm (students will return in time for lunch and Period 5)
● Venue: International Slavery Museum, Liverpool

Selection Process: We can accommodate 32 students on this trip. To ensure fairness, please 
fill in the consent form on Scopay. The deadline for this is Sunday 29th September. The students 
will then be selected at random. Once the selection process is complete, we will notify the 
successful students and their parents, where payment will then be made 

Transportation and Cost: We have arranged secure transportation for the students, and the 
total cost of the trip is £14.50 per student. This fee includes the cost of travel and entry to the 
museum. Please make your payment via Scopay. Please be advised that by making a payment 
you are giving consent for your child to attend the trip and you must ensure that your child’s 
medical information is up to date and correct on Edulink.  If not, please email 
admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk.

Login Details for Payment: If you require login details for online payments please email your 
child's name and form to accounts@parklandsacademy.co.uk. 

Lunch: Students will arrive back to school in time for lunch, so they do not need to bring a 
packed lunch. However, they may wish to bring a snack for the break.

Pupil Premium: If your child is eligible for Pupil Premium funding, our policy gives an annual 
subsidy towards optional trips. However, in order to secure a place, a deposit of £14.50 will be 
required. This deposit will be returned in full at the time the trip takes place - you may choose to 
have a refund or use it towards your child’s spending money. 

mailto:admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk
mailto:accounts@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Year 9 Religious Studies Trip - International Slavery Museum

Conduct: Students are expected to demonstrate sensible and respectful behaviour throughout 
the trip. They will be required to follow all instructions from staff to ensure their safety and the 
safety of others. We take pride in the behaviour of our students on educational visits, and we 
trust they will uphold this standard on this occasion.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk. Thank you for your support in making this educational 
experience possible.

Sincerely,

Mrs A Kothia
Assistant Curriculum Leader of Religious Studies 

Flu Vaccination

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

Your child’s flu vaccination is now due. This vaccination is recommended to help protect your child 
against flu.

Please complete the 2024 flu immunisation form by clicking the link below. 

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/e75a7e52

The link is now open and will close on Wednesday 25th September  2024

Your child’ s flu immunisations will take place on Wednesday 27th November 2024 

If your child has their immunisation at the GP, you wish to withdraw your consent form, any details 
change after the form is completed or any other queries,

please contact the Lancashire Immunisation Team on the number below.   

0333 358 3397, Option 2 – Option 1.

Kind Regards,

Lancashire Immunisation Team

mailto:akothia@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/e75a7e52
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Pupil of the Week

Last week, all teachers were asked to look for kindness and award their Pupil of the Week to 
someone who demonstrated this important character virtue.
This week, all teachers were looking for pupils who demonstrated empathy which is another of our 
schools' chosen character virtues.

Well done to all our pupils who have been awarded Pupil of the Week so far! Keep up the amazing 
work!

Kind regards,

Mrs Wilkinson
ClassCharts Lead

If you need further information on classcharts, please click this link to see more detail.
Also linked is the parent code spreadsheet, and the start up guide. 

Prom Incentive

This is the second week that teachers will have selected their pupil of the 
week. You will be notified via ClassCharts and email if your child has been 
chosen as a Pupil of the Week. Each teacher only picks one Pupil of the 
Week so they have been chosen out of over 1100 other pupils. This is a 
huge success and deserves to be celebrated!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/11I-Qg914vt9eluEKlk_ukX3xWHbIMxDR/view?usp=drive_link
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1SrLvni5yiZzDj6dJrZJ9yHz__gFc_dnWOGPRC3T6JfQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://pages.classcharts.com/wp-content/uploads/Class_Charts_for_parents_guide.pdf
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Languagenut Pupil Leaderboard

Top 10 Pupils on Languagenut as of 13/09 12:00

Top 10 Pupils on Languagenut.

Top 5 Year 7 pupils

Top 5 Year 8 Pupils.    Top 5 Year 9 Pupils.
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Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award

Year 9 Will soon receive information about signing up to the Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award
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PE Update week beginning 16th September 2024

We have now officially started all of our extra curricular activities for the new school year! What a great 
turn out we have had so far! We have something on almost every night after school. There is no need 
to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, bring kit and attend! 

Year 10/11 Netball away at Holy Cross against schools from Holy Cross, St Michals, Bishop 
Rawsthorne and Albany. Both teams played very well, displaying some great skills in preparation for 
the tournament at the end of this half term. 

Year 7/8/9 Netball - What a turn out for our key stage 3 netball clubs! Let's hope these numbers keep 
up and we will finally get to use our newly painted courts next week! 

U13 and U15 Gillette Cricket Cup Final away at Chorley Cricket Club. This final was postponed from 
summer due to poor weather. Both teams played against St Michaels. After a nail biting performance 
from both teams they both unfortunately lost. Well done for making the final. 

KS3 Cheerleading - What a great turn 
out for our Y7/8/9 cheerleading club! We 
are proud of you, say we are proud of 
you! 

Dance 
Our key stage 4 dancers have been working 
hard on choreography in preparation for our 
next annual dance show.  There were great 
numbers at the key stage 3 dance club too! 
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PE Update week beginning 16th September 2024

Year 10 Football at home against St Michaels. The team fought hard especially in the second half but 
unfortunately lost 2-0. Well done. 

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 

Leadership - a big thank you and 
congratulations for our group of young 
leaders who gave up their own time to help 
lead small groups of local primary school 
children for the Chorley Partnership football 
competition.
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Barcelona Football and Netball Tour 2025 - Expressions of Interest -The link to the form is here.

Videos - part 1 and part 2

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeZi_wPRh_XaKUcggE_NTnxcjMUaokriDXx_rzFLDd0g_427w/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Lfwc73ml0aDtb7fBATi3kQcGNusJE7xo/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1qrTFwcz_LY78-T_o5v_kJt9GBbsq1Cy8/view?usp=sharing
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Featuring staff and pupils from Parklands. 
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Click here for vacancies

Click here to view

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1n-btx1klD_2Juvzyym9KvSSD4-dii2P4/view?usp=sharing
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https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/parent-information-session-children-who-vape-or-smoke-tickets-100911
5921887

www.smokefreelancashire.org.uk

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/parent-information-session-children-who-vape-or-smoke-tickets-1009115921887
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/parent-information-session-children-who-vape-or-smoke-tickets-1009115921887
http://www.smokefreelancashire.org.uk
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Click here to view.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KlYGBaLxSl0coIt1dVsj6nJvhtX95gkF/view?usp=sharing
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Careers

Click here for this week’s career news.

Another packed edition of Career News this week, with details of all the local college open events, 
plus much more. The best way to find out about courses at college is to go there and speak to staff 
and current students, so that you can make the most informed choice.

There will be a lunchtime drop in on Tuesday with Wigan & Leigh College, and another on Thursday 
with MPCT, the military preparation academy. Don’t miss the chance to chat to staff about courses, 
open events, applications, etc.

Final chance to register for this weekend’s conferences with Medic and Dental Mentor. These are free, 
online events with actual medical professionals - absolutely essential for anyone considering a 
medical career. They also offer virtual work experience, so if you want to stand out from the crowd 
when it comes to college and university applications, sign up now.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/AUTUMN_24_Issue_3.pdf

